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“Target should open in East Brook Mall” 

On Sunday, October 20, East Brook Mall in Mansfield will lose one of its anchor stores. Ames Department Store is closing leaving a giant 84,800 square foot void. 
In our area, the store had only one competitor, Wal-Mart, unlike most of its other stores that operated near competitors such as K-mart, Kohl’s, and Target. 

The East Brook Mall Ames was very successful with sales of $7 million in 2001. The chain is closing because of the slow economy, slower shipments from suppliers, and the inability to recover from filing Chapter 11 last year. 

It is unknown what will be going in its place, but it would be wise for Target to take advantage of this opportunity. The chain is doing well and is continually opening up new locations. Target’s nearest location is Manchester, a half-hour drive.
Target offers a variety of “college dorm” decorations and has different kinds of merchandise like home décor you won’t find at other stores. Target has weekly sales and can sometimes beat its competitor’s prices. As a result, to stay competitive most stores, including Wal-Mart, have lower prices in highly competitive markets.
Most college students, myself included, enjoy shopping at our local Wal-Mart, but a second discount store chain would prevent Wal-Mart from having a monopoly in our region. 

Monopolies hurt consumers by encouraging higher prices, longer lines, merchandise to be out of stock due to higher demand, high traffic volume in parking areas, and the inability to obtain a good parking spot. These factors create a negative shopping atmosphere. The Windham area can support a second big-box discount store and if one doesn’t soon move in we will all pay a big price. 
